
 

Hopeville School Newsletter 2018 
Dates to Remember: 

April 1  Happy Easter! 

April 1  April Fool’s Day 

April 2  Yarn Tissue Box Fundraiser Begins 

April 2  Wear Blue for Autism Awareness - $1.00 

April 3  Gr. 5 Field Trip 

April 6  Spirit Day - $1.00 – Favorite T-Shirt 

April 26-20 Book Fair 

April 11 12:00 Dismissal  

April 11 5-7 pm Parent Conferences 

April 11 4:30-6:30 Art Show 

April 13 Spirit Day - $1.00 – Hawaiian Day 

April 16-20 Spring Recess- No school 

April 25 12:00 Dismissal 

April 27 Spirit Day - $1.00 – Sports Day 

April 27 Tissue Box Fundraiser Ends 

 

FOR SAFETY REASONS STUDENTS SHOULD NOT ARRIVE TO SCHOOL PRIOR TO 8:10 AM.   

REQUESTS FOR INFORMATION…All requests for any student information must be requested in writing; 

once received your request will be processed within 5 days.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  

VISITORS… All Visitors entering Hopeville School MUST report to the main office.  You will be given a 

visitor pass which must be visible at all times while you are in the building.  You must also have proper ID 

which will be kept in the main office while you are visiting the school. 

VISITANTES…Todos los visitantes entrando al edificio TIENEN que reportarse a la oficina.  Se le dara un 

pase que sera visible mientras este dentro del edificio.   Usted necesita identificacion que se quedara en la 

oficina mientra usted visite la escuela. 

NOTES FOR THE OFFICE..   If you know that you are picking up your child early from school for an 

appointment, please send a note in notifying the teacher/main office.  For the safety of your child, this will help 

us to be aware of who will be entering the building.  If you need to pick up your child due to an emergency, 

please call the school prior to your arrival.  These procedures are set in place so that we will be aware of who 

will be entering our building on any given day.  We appreciate your cooperation with these procedures. 

 



NOTAS PARA LA OFICINA… Si usted sabe que va recoger a su  su hijo/a temprano para una cita, favor de 

enviar una nota al maestro/a o la oficina.  Para la seguridad de su niño, asi estaremos pendiente quien entra al 

edificio.  Si acaso tiene una emergencia y necesita recoger al niño temprano favor de llamar a la oficina lo mas 

pronto possible.  Estos procedimientos estan para protger a su hijo.  Agradecemos su cooperacion. 

JUST A REMINDER…Due to the numerous food allergies in the building we are asking that you do not send 

in any outside food for any reason.  If you want to celebrate your child’s birthday with a small token (i.e., glow 

stick, pencil, small pad, etc) that is fine. 

RECORDATARIO… Tenemos varios estudiantes que tienen alergias en el edificio, por esta razón estamos 

pidiendo que no envien comida al salón de su hijo/a.  En vez de enviar bizcochospara celebrar el cumpleaño 

pueden regalar un lapiz, una borra, etc. 

MUSIC NEWS:  Mr. Erdmann, Music Teacher 

Spring is officially here!  Very soon we will be seeing the flowers bloom and the birds singing.  And very soon, 

we will be having our annual Spring Concert.  The students and I have started to look over some songs for our 

special event, and our looking forward to performing for all of you.  This year's Spring Concert will be held on 

Friday, May 25th.  With our concert falling on the last school day before Memorial Day (May 28th), we thought 

it would only be appropriate to have a "Salute to America and Our Troops" theme for our show.  Our students 

will be singing many of the popular Patriotic songs, as well as songs that pay tribute to our country's troops and 

heroes.  As the event gets closer, we will send out more details to all of you.  We all look forward to seeing you 

at our Spring Concert in May.  As always, thank you so much for all your help and support to our students here 

at Hopeville Elementary. 

 

 
 

NEWS AROUND THE HALLWAYS 

 

Kindergarten News 

 Well spring is here, we are just waiting for the weather to catch up to the calendar!  It is a very exciting 

time of the year in kindergarten.  We are learning about animals and their habitats, adding and subtracting with 

fluency, and reading on our own!  Please encourage children to do their homework nightly and practice reading 

at home!  We can’t wait to see everyone at conferences this month on April 11! 

 Llegó la primavera y esperamos que el tiempo concuerde con el calendario.  Estamos en un tiempo muy 

excitante en kindergarden.  Estamos aprendiendo sobre los animales y sus habitas, sumando y restando con 

fluidez y leyendo independientemente.  Recuerde animar a su hijo(a) a hacer su asignación/tarea todas las 

noches y practique leyendo en su casa.  Esperamos verle el día 11 de abril en la conferencia de padres y 

maestros. 

MARCH STUDENTS OF THE MONTH: ESTUUDIANTES DEL MES DE MARZO 

Miss Diorio’s Class: Yaneliz Feliciano and Aldean Frazer 

Miss Garcia’s Class: McKieliz Soto, Giomel Cruz, and Jomiel Rodriguez 

Mrs. Grasso’s Class: Lexier Cappas and Ryan Carusillo 

Mrs. Munro’s Class: Bryson Coleman and Mariah Griffin 



2ND GRADE 

We end the month of March with a 3-Day weekend. Grades for the 3rd MP closed on Thursday the 29th. 

Teachers will be preparing report cards over the next week. 

In Math, we are learning about 2-D shapes and their attributes (size, color, shape, angles, sides) and 3-D 

shapes and their attributes (vertices, faces, edges). We are going to be able to add and subtract within 1,000! 

In ELA, we have finished reading about Folktales. Our new and final unit will be called Players and Poets…we 

will be reading plays and learning about and creating poems. 

We are looking forward to the snow leaving the grounds and having outdoor recess…and to our April Vacation. 

The last day of school, as of this typing, is Wednesday, the 20th of June…(thanks to the many snow days). 

Terminamos el mes de marzo con un fin de semana de 3 días. Las calificaciones para el 3er MP se cerraron el 

jueves 29. Los maestros estarán preparando tarjetas de calificaciones durante la próxima semana. 

En Matemáticas, estamos aprendiendo acerca de las formas bidimensionales y sus atributos (tamaño, color, 

forma, ángulos, lados) y formas tridimensionales y sus atributos (vértices, caras, bordes). ¡Vamos a poder sumar 

y restar dentro de 1,000! 

En ELA, hemos terminado de leer sobre Folktales. Nuestra unidad nueva y final se llamará Jugadores y poetas 

... estaremos leyendo obras de teatro y aprendiendo y creando poemas. 

Esperamos que la nieve salga de los terrenos y tenga un recreo al aire libre ... y hasta nuestras vacaciones de 

abril. El último día de clases, a partir de esta tipificación, es el miércoles 20 de junio ... (gracias a los muchos 

días de nieve). 

Students of the Month for March: 

2Cal: Briari Davis and Sarah Beckford 

2Can: Michael Rodrigues-Puli and Desara Shabani 

2Cas: Nyisiah Collins and Axel Salazar 

2B: Alexandra Llorens and Joanelis Llorens  

 

3RD GRADE 

The end of the third marking period is rapidly approaching and the Third Grade is on full steam ahead! We are 

busy working on our animal projects which represent the culmination of our reading unit that focused on non-

fiction texts.  Our next unit will center on poetry and language; the students will have fun exploring the different 

ways authors express their thoughts and ideas.  In Fundations we are learning more vocabulary by examining 

base words and root words, and how the meaning changes when we add suffixes and prefixes.  In math we are 

wrapping up the module on fractions and will be moving onto our final module which begins with measuring 

lengths using ½ and ¼ inches, drawing and interpreting picture and bar graphs, and rounding numbers to the 

nearest 10 or 100.  Please review telling time, as many third graders are still struggling with this.  You can also 

help your child to stay fluent in the facts by practicing daily multiplication/division and addition/subtraction.  

Have a quiz!!  Make it fun!!  ***Important Reminder April is Smarter Balance Testing Month.  Please be sure 

your child is getting a good night’s sleep*** 

Students of the month for March: 

3C – Daurelys Rivera-Nieves and Juel Salzar  

3M – Zayden Guerra  

3H –  Janiah Thomas and Kelly Lozado  

3T – Chelsea Velazquez 



 

 

 

 

 

 


